








 

 
BOS Minutes 10/04/16 
*Minutes have not been reviewed by this Board and may be subject to revision in future minutes. 
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4. Board of Finance FY18 Budget Guidance 
Ms. Vanderslice reviewed the Board of Finance FY18 Budget Guidance (copy of the 
model is attached). 
 

5. Contract Approval – Appraisal Support Services for Assessor 
Anne Kelly-Lenz reviewed the contract for Appraisal Support Services for Assessor.  
Motion made by Mr. Kaelin to approve the contract for Appraisal Support Services 
for Assessor.  Motion was seconded by Ms. Bufano and unanimously carried. 

 
6. Non-Union New Hires Compensation Proposal 

Sarah Taffel reviewed the Non-Union Hires Compensation Proposal (copy of 
changes attached).  Motion made by Ms. Bufano to approve the Non-Union New 
Hires Compensation Proposal effective for hires after October 4, 2016.  Motion 
seconded by Mr. Kaelin and unanimously carried.   

7. Miscellaneous Other Business 
None. 
 

E. Reports 
 
 First Selectman’s Report 
 Ms. Vanderslice followed up with the Board of Education regarding the field committees for 

Parks and Recreations.  Chris McDougal will serve as an advisor to both committees.  Bruce 
Likly contacted Ms. Vanderslice and will bring a name of a resident to the next BOE meeting 
to be considered as an appointment.  Should hear back on that before the BOS October 17, 
2016 meeting. 

 
 Had foreclosure this past weekend and will be recovering a significant amount on back 

taxes and legal fees. 
 

 Selectmen’s Reports 
 
 Mr. Kaelin 
 Chamber of Commerce had its annual meeting two weeks ago.  Highlight of the evening 

was the awarding of the Town’s business person of the year which was given to Nancy 
Dolnier of the Village Market.  An outstanding person Village market is the town treasure.  
Last meeting of current presidents term conservation about moving forward is to work with 
EDC and local businesses, everyone focused on increasing economic development. 

  
 Mr. Clune 
 Thanked all who weighed in on the procedures for appointment/reappointment. 
 
 Ms. Bufano 
 Ms. Bufano noted that she ran into Bruce Hampson and he indicated the LED lighting is 

being rolled out in the Town Hall Campus.   
  
F. Public Comment 
 Richard Creeth – expressed support for the vote on the petition and gave his opinion that in 

many cases individual skills should be a consideration when making a board or commission 
appointment.  

 
 Alex Ruskevich – posed a question as to whether there is a limitation as to how many 

boards a person can serve on.  Ms. Vanderslice responded to Mr. Ruskevich’s question. 






















